
Nursing  home,  senior  living
visitation  allowed  in  New
Bedford due to vaccination of
residents
Mayor Jon Mitchell and the Board of Health have rescinded an
earlier restriction on nursing home and senior living visits,
due  to  the  widespread  vaccination  of  residents  at  those
facilities.

On  December  14,  the  Mayor  and  Board  of  Health  prohibited
visitation at nursing homes, long-term care facilities, and
senior living facilities, with limited exceptions, to protect
residents from the spread of COVID-19. An emergency order by
the Mayor and Board of Health effective March 8 will now
rescind  that  restriction  and  allow  safe  visitation,  but
continues to outline stringent public health protocols and
reporting requirements to ensure the health and safety of all
senior residents.

“Our goal during the surges in virus transmission was always
to protect the most vulnerable among us until they had the
opportunity to be vaccinated. Now that the initial phases of
vaccinations of residents at nursing homes and senior living
facilities  have  taken  place,  we  can  once  again  permit
visitation with health and safety protocols so that families
can visit their loved ones,” said Mayor Mitchell.

The state’s and City’s latest guidance allows for in-person
visitation  with  social  distancing,  screening,  mask-wearing,
and other protective measures.

Last spring, Mayor Mitchell and the Board of Health first
announced emergency orders to keep residents of all senior
living  settings  safe  through  the  requirement  of  stringent
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public  health  and  sanitation  requirements,  and  instituted
limits on visitations in December to protect the health of
senior residents.


